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15 March 2023 

 
 
Dear neighbour, 
 
Re: Redevelopment of Harbourside – Darling Drive closure for the Bunn St Bridge removal and 
partial demolition of the monorail station 
 
As part of the plans to redevelop the Harbourside precinct, upcoming works will require the temporary 
closure of the northern part of Darling Drive, between the intersection of Darling Drive and Murray Street 
in the north, and the roundabout near the Sofitel Hotel in the south. 
 
It is anticipated that this section of road will be closed for a period of approximately four days, from 12am 
31 March – 5am 3 April 2023. 
 
Detour routes for vehicle traffic will be put in place and will be clearly signed for those travelling north 
and south along Darling Drive. Alternate pedestrian and cyclist routes will be provided via the Darling 
Harbour foreshore and will be clearly signed. Bus routes will be diverted via Murray Street, however 
please refer to Transport NSW for the latest timetabling and route information. 
 
This road closure will enable the following works: 
 
Monorail Station demolition 
A segment of the redundant Monorail Station which extends 
over Darling Drive will be demolished. This work will happen 
during the day.  

 
Pedestrian bridge removal 
The pedestrian bridge between the Harbourside Shopping 
Centre and the Wilson Car Park will be removed. Because 
this work must be undertaken during the upcoming Light Rail 
shutdown period, bridge removal may require works 
throughout the night.  
 
During these works, you may notice a range of vehicles 
travelling through the area including dump trucks, tipper 
trucks, work vehicles and rigid trucks to remove recyclable 
material. The team will also be using the following equipment 
during this period:  

• Mobile cranes and elevated work platforms 

• Demolition excavators 

• Hammers, breakers, demolition saws and jackhammers. 
 
The health and safety of people in the area is of paramount importance, and all works areas will be 
secured with barriers and fencing to ensure the safety of those who travel through the area. We will also 
have strict controls in place to minimise construction impacts associated with demolition works, including 
noise, dust and vibration. 
 
Thank you again for your understanding and patience during these periods of important construction 
works. If you would like to get in touch with the project team, please don’t hesitate to reach out via email 
consultation@ethosurban.com or phone 1800 870 549. 

Yours faithfully,  

Mirvac Harbourside Project Team 

Waverley Bowling Club 

Redevelopment of Harbourside  


